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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 12th September 2023.
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr T Beeby, Cllr Y Gardner, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr E Nixon and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Andy Edyvean, Nottinghamshire Council Cllr John Cottee and 9 member of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
None.
2. Declaration of Interests
None.

3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11th July 2023
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11th July 2023 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting and signed by Cllr Gower.
4. Open Session

A resident spoke of concerns about the speeding traffic on the A60, this seems to be worse since the average speed cameras were installed on the A6006 and weight restrictions were imposed at Zouch bridge. The Parish Council will approach NCC to request a traffic survey. 
A resident spoke of concerns about planning application 23/01319/FUL at which point Cllr Santoro declared a conflict of interest. The resident noted the comments in the application form about an increase in the number of industrial developments along the A60 and also spoke of concerns about the number of extra vehicle movements from this proposed site on what is already a busy, high speed road.

A resident spoke regarding the lack of footpath to the DNRC and safety for children forced to walk along the road from the school bus. Cllr Cottee reiterated that it had been put forward but the County Council does not have funding available for it.

5. Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Edyvean reassured the meeting that the planning application site mentioned in the Open Session is not part of the Local Plan so won’t be turned into housing. Cllr Edyvean updated the meeting on Rushcliffe matters including the Celebrating Rushcliffe Awards and the new Police Inspector for Rushcliffe, Tim Cuthbert.
Cllr Cottee updated the meeting on key County Council matters including the Local Community Fund which opens for applications in October and that it is now confirmed that the County Council will move from County Hall to Hucknall, it is not yet decided what will happen with the County Hall site.
Cllr Gardner asked if the Notts On Demand bus service could be extended to include Rempstone. Cllr Cottee agreed to put the request in.

6. Highways, Traffic and Footpaths
(a) Consider the proposal to pursue the rerouting of Footpath 1 between St Peter in the Rushes disused churchyard and East Leake

The Parish Council agreed to support the proposal to reroute the footpath to the drier route which was used until quarrying work in 1910, and was still the designated footpath route until 1992.
(b) Consider the proposal to investigate and pursue a pavement along the A6006 from Rempstone to Wymeswold

Cllr Gardner spoke of safety concerns for residents trying to walk between the two villages. It was agreed the Parish Council would write to the County Council to formally request that this is considered.

(c) Community Speedwatch

There had not been a sufficient number of residents volunteer to set up a group.

(d) Speed of vehicles on Wymeswold Road and proposal for additional signage

The Parish Council agreed to write to the County Council to ask what measures could be implemented.
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(e) Safety of Wysall Lane/A6006 Main Street junction

The Chairman thanked Cllr Beeby who had cut the hedge back along Wymeswold Road to aid visibility. The Parish Council agreed to write to the County Council to request a meeting with the Highways Area Manager to see the concerns referred to in items 6d and 6e in person.
(f) Suggestion of a Quiet Lane on Wysall Lane
The Parish Council had investigated this suggestion in 2021 and maintain the same stance that it is not the best option for the lane. The Parish Council agreed to write to the County Council to ask that consideration is given to additional signage to note the lane is used by walkers and horse riders. Residents spoke of being forced off the road by speeding and inconsiderate drivers, the Chairman advised residents to report incidents like these to the Police.
7. CCTV Camera Review
Cllr Hunter reported that a test digital CCTV system had been trialled but it didn’t give the desired image quality in low lighting. Cllr Hunter is waiting for the contractor to come back with an alternative option. 
8. Village Litter Pick/Tidy Up

(a) Hedges, (b) Safety of the pavements, (c) Litter

Litter hasn’t been as much of a problem in the village in recent times but overgrown hedges and weeds on the pavements are making the village look untidy. The Parish Council is proposing to run a joint village tidy up and coffee morning with the Village Hall Committee. Further details will be available in due course.
9. Proposal to Create a Community Garden Space on Wysall Lane

The Parish Council discussed the potential to create a community garden space, orchard or play area in two of the allotments which are due to become vacant. There should still be sufficient plots available next year to meet demand on the current waiting list from village residents. Whilst there was some opposition from within the Council the consensus was that this could be trialled for a period of time and if unsuccessful it could be reverted back to allotments. The Council agreed to survey residents to see if they would use such a space, what they would like to see in the space and allow any concerns to be registered.

10. Website

Cllr Nixon had been briefed on how to update and amend the Parish Council’s website and will be updating the councillor profiles over the coming weeks. The Chairman spoke of the legal requirements for Parish Council websites which is why the Village Hall website is now separate to the Parish Council website and why the village newsletters aren’t published on either website.
11. Planning
There were no new applications to consider.
Discussions were held regarding application 23/00671/FUL. The Clerk was asked by members of the Council to send maps held by the Parish Council to Cllr Edyvean to back up that the only use of the building for the last 40years had been as a sports facility/pavilion, this was even denoted on the back of the polling cards supplied by Rushcliffe Borough Council.

12. Finance
(a) Payments for Approval
The payments below were accepted by the Council. 
	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	31.07.2023
	Transfer
	Election Expenses
	Rushcliffe Borough Council
	£1,685.48

	04.08.2023
	DD
	Banking Charge - 4 August
	HSBC
	£5.00

	04.09.2023
	DD
	Banking Charge - 4 September
	HSBC
	£5.00

	12.09.2023
	Transfer
	Hall Hire - September
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£30.00

	12.09.2023
	Transfer
	Ink for Newsletters
	R Hague (Amazon)
	£29.62

	25.09.2023
	Transfer
	Clerk's Q2 Salary
	R Hague
	£1,030.38


(b) Bank Reconciliation
This had been circulated prior to the meeting and was accepted by the Council.
(c) Banking Update – Change to Primary User

The banking signatories have now been updated and the clerk is now primary user for the online banking system.
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13. Correspondence
(a) Annual Town and Parish Forum – 10th November – Clerk to attend.
(b) Nottinghamshire and Nottingham Waste Local Plan Consultation – Noted, no comments.
(c) Ratcliffe on Soar Power Station Update Meeting – 19th September – Cllr Gower to attend.
(d) Winter Salt from Via – No salt required this year.
(e) Save the date – The next Rushcliffe South Villages Community Safety Group - 17th January – Noted.
(f) DLUHC Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project Consultation – Noted, no comments to submit.

(g) DLUHC Consultation on Local Plans – Noted, the Parish Council will agree a response to the consultation questions outside of the meeting via Zoom.
14. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Cllr Hunter reported that Giant Hogweed is growing on footpath 3 – Clerk to report to the County Council.
15. Date of Next Meeting (Tuesday 14th November) and Meeting Dates for 2024
Meeting dates for 2024 will be as follows:
Tuesday 16th January

Tuesday 12th March

Tuesday 14th May

Tuesday 16th July

Tuesday 17th September

Tuesday 12th November

Meeting closed 9.35pm

